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335 W. Prairie Street   
Wautoma, WI  54982 

www.wautomapeacelutheran.org 
peacelutheran@centurytel.net 

Pastor Roger G. Riedel 
Office:  920.787.3856 
Home: 920.787.7078     

Cell: 920.765.2883 
revriedel8@juno.com 

Messenger of Peace is a publication of: Peace Evan-
gelical Lutheran Church,  Wautoma, WI. 
 

Purpose 
Messenger of Peace serves the Peace Ev. Lutheran 
Church family with information about people and 
events that are part of the Peace ministry and with 
articles that encourage Christian living. 
 

Articles 
Please forward information and articles to Christine in 
the office by the third Sunday of each month.  Put in 
the office or email it to: peacelutheran@centurytel.net. 

The Lord directs the steps  

of the godly.  

 

 

 

 

 

He delights in every detail  

of their lives.      Psalm 37:23 (NLT) 

Worship   every Sunday @ 9 am 
 every Thursday @ 7 pm 
Bible Study   Sundays @ 10:30 am   
  Tuesdays @ 9 am 
 Thursdays @ 9 am & 7:45 pm 

   

 

Peace Lutheran Church Library 

Summer Story Hour 
 

Wednesdays, 
June 25, July 30, & August 20  

at 10 am 
 

 Parents and children up to third grade 
are invited to join us in the church library for 

stories, crafts and a snack. 
 

Please see Emily Riedel or Emily Bohn for more  
information. 

 

Invite a friend! 

●  

        Messenger of Peace 
June 2014 

 

Mornings With 

Mommy 

Be sure to join us for Mornings 
with Mommy  

on Monday, June 9 & 
 Monday, June 16 at 10 am.   

Register at 
www.wautomapeacelutheran.org.   

Peace Lutheran Pioneers  

Timber Rattlers  
Baseball Game 

 

Saturday, July 19th 
Tailgating at 4:30 pm     Game at 7 pm 

Fireworks immediately after the game 
 

Only 80 seats available!   
Reserve your tickets by June 21. 

 

$6 per ticket 
$5 parking fee, per vehicle 

 

Bring a lawn chair and a dish-to-pass. 
The Pioneers will supply brats,  

hot dogs, soda, water and all paperware. 
 

Please see Kevin Bohn (920-765-2146)  
to reserve your tickets! 

In This Issue 

                 Page     
From Our Pastor………………………............2 
 

Church News 
 Vacation Bible School……………..3 
 LWMS……………………………………..3 
 Game Night……………………………..3
 Family Festival………………………..4 
 Do You Shop?..........……….……….4 
 Last Day of Sunday School……..4 
 Living Redeemer……………………..4 
      

June Calendar….……..........……..…....Insert 
 

News About Our Church Family………...5 
 

News You Can Use……………………………...6 
 

A Short  Story………………………………..…….7 
 

Listen, my sons, to a father's 
instruction; pay attention 
and gain understanding.  

Proverbs 4:1  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Happy Father’s Day! 
Sunday, June 15 
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●  

From our Pastor 

The “Bee-Attitudes”  
 

Have you ever watched a bee buzzing around a garden? He isn't worried 
about a thing. He’s too busy enjoying all of the beautiful flowers that God 
has provided for him. He is busy and happy.  
What makes you happy? Is happiness scoring the winning goal in a soccer 
game or being the most popular person in class?  

We all want to be happy. Does it surprise you to know that God wants you to be happy? He 
does, but what Jesus said about happiness is quite different from what you might expect. 
Most of us think that to be happy means having a lot of money or being well-liked. That 
isn't what Jesus said.  
One day Jesus went up onto the side of a mountain. He sat down, gathered His disciples 
around Him, and began to teach them about happiness. Even though these are not the  
exact words Jesus used, they will help us to understand what He taught.  
 

He said things like:  
*  Be happy when you are poor in spirit, because you will find your riches are in heaven.  
*  Be happy when you feel you have lost what is dear to you, because then you will feel    
    the love of the One who is the most dear to you.  
*  Be happy with what you have, because then you will find God gives everything that    
    you need.  
*  Be happy when you are hungry for the things of God, because then you will find that  
    only He can satisfy.  
*  Be happy when you are caring for others, because it is in caring for others that you  
    will find that you have God who cares for you.  
*  Be happy when your heart is right with God, because then you will see that God is at  
    work in the world around you.  
*  Be happy when you help others to get along peacefully, because then you will know  
    the peace that comes from being a part of the family of God.  
*  Be happy when others treat you badly because you follow me, because your reward  
    will be great in heaven.  

 

You see, happiness is not a feeling that is brought about by the things that happen to us. It 
is an attitude that we have because of what we have in our heart. We want to be like the 
bee, buzzing happily through life because of what God has done for us.  
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Jesus is Son of God and Son of Man 
Luke 1:35: “The holy one to be born will be called the Son of God.”  

Matthew 20:28: “The Son of Man did not come to be served,  
but to serve, and to give his life as a ransom for many.” 

 
People spend a lot of time, money and effort to get a title after their name. Masters, doctor-
ates and other post-graduate programs are in high demand. The appeal is understandable. 
Titles such as Doctor, Professor and a host of others provide opportunities to better our-
selves and our circumstances.  
 

There was one who had the highest of all titles already at his birth. The Bible describes it this 
way: “The holy one to be born will be called the Son of God” (Luke 1:35). Jesus is holy. He 
is the true Son of God. The titles “Holy One” and “Son of God” indicate that all power, wis-
dom and authority belonged to Jesus at birth because as true God he possessed them from 
eternity. His name is above every name and over every title and authority that can be given. 
 

But that did not stop Jesus from seeking another title. This one was decidedly a step down. It 
did not require a four-year graduate program or many evening classes. Rather, it required 
humble service. The Bible teaches, “The Son of Man did not come to be served, but to 
serve, and to give his life as a ransom for many” (Matthew 20:28). Jesus, who took the 
title Son of Man, did not come from heaven to earth to be waited on hand and foot. Rather, 
he came to take up our cause and to die a humble death on the cross—a death that should 
have been ours. 
 

Give thanks that out of love for us, the one with the title Son of God was also willing to take 
the title Son of Man, in order to die for us on the cross. Our Savior Jesus is both true God and 
true Man. He is the perfect Savior we desperately needed—one who is holy and lived in our 
place and one whose innocent death counted for the whole world. Because Jesus loved us 
enough to do that for us, now through faith in him we have been given a new title as well: 
Child of God! Bear that title proudly and live your life for the One who gave it to you. 

 A Short Story 
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●  

News You Can Use 
News from Synod and national & local news that affects lives of Christians. 

 

Boy Pioneers:  

Renewed and Revamped 

The Lutheran Boy Pioneers held their National 
Convention at Camp Phillip in early May.  Many 
things were discussed and decided upon.  The Boy 
Pioneers are going through many changes and here 
are just a few of the highlights: 
 1.  The Boy Pioneers will no longer have a 
      national office as of July 31, 2014. 
            Everything will be done online so there is no 
  need for an office. 
 2.  The Boy Pioneers will no longer have  
      employees. 
  No office means no office manger.  The  
  leadership team and the bookkeeper will all 
  be volunteer. 

 3.  No more printed anything. 
  Including manuals, t-shirts, and promotional 
  materials.  All teaching material will be  
  available online. 

 4.  No more Boy Pioneer store. 
  No national office means no more store.   

 5. Completely different program materials. 
  All materials are online. 

 6. New names for the ranks.  
    (Hiker, Backpacker, Climber, Outdoors- 
     man, and Adventurer) 
  There will be no more Buckaroos– all the boys 
  will be able to be together.  This will make it 
  easier on Trains that only have one leader. 

 7.  There will be no more patches.   
  Boys will be able to earn pins that they can 
  put onto a walking stick.  The Boys will have 
  to “test” out to move up in rank and there is 
  no age limit involved in moving up.   

 8.  The Boys will be able to complete     
     “Concentrations” and earn pins for those. 
  Concentrations include Camper, Chef, Patriot, 
  Ecologist, Voyager, Marksman, Survivalist, 
  Knot Specialist, Flyer, Trekker, Swimmer,  
  Woodsman, Christianity. 

 9.  Every Train will pay a flat $200 fee to join 
      Pioneers. 
  They are hoping in years to come to lower  
  that even more. 

Let’s celebrate with the Boy Pioneers as they make 
the changes they see necessary to run a successful 
ministry.  Let’s support them in whatever ways we 
can.  Let’s also not forget to pray for the Lutheran 
Boy Pioneers ministry as it paves a pathway for its 
leaders and its boys.  

Kenya Safari Trip 
Beginning on March 28, 2015, retired WELS pastor 
James Humann invites you to join him on his next tour, 
a 14-day Kenya Safari Adventure. Famous for its sweep-
ing plains, abundant wildlife and unique cultures, a 
Kenya safari is guaranteed to leave a lasting impression. 
This is a journey that features Kenya's finest national 
parks and game preserves. See lions, zebras, giraffes, 
wildebeests and herds of elephants in their natural envi-
ronment. This trip is not only an animal lovers and  
photographers dream trip but also includes a visit to the 
world famous Mt. Kenya Safari Club.  
For a colorful brochure with the daily itinerary, tour costs 
and General Conditions, e-mail Pastor Humann at  
Jhumann383@aol.com or call 253-839-9055.  

What Are Those Books For Anyway? 

I work at the Pregnancy Counseling 
Center in Saginaw, Michigan. When I 
welcome a client into the waiting 
room, I always offer her a seat opposite 
our bookshelf. 

At the Pregnancy Counseling Center we offer all sorts of 
help to expectant moms, moms with children, even 
grandparents and dads. Not only do we offer help such 
as diapers, clothing, and other baby items, we offer 
them God’s Word. 
Every client, whether they come in for diapers or a 
stroller, gets the opportunity to sit down with a coun-
selor. We get caught up with what is happening in their 
lives, we lend a sympathetic ear, and share with them 
encouragement from God’s Word. 
One of the ways in which we share God’s Word is 
through the use of the Bible Teaching Series books, lo-
cated in the counseling room on the bookshelf. These 
books touch on a variety of topics that are pertinent to 
our clients, such as baptism, marriage, God’s law, and 
the precious news of what Jesus has done for us.  
Just recently we have started an incentive points pro-
gram at our center. The clients can earn points to get 
“new” instead of used items. They can earn points sim-
ply by making an appointment and showing up on time 
or donating clothing their children have outgrown. An-
other way is by completing a Bible Teaching Series 
book. 
Since we have started our points program, the Bible 
Teachings Series books have been flying off our shelves. 
Last year we gave out 483 of these books.  
We are so thankful for this tool that Multi-Language 
Publications provides for us. I love to watch the girls 
look at the books on the shelf. I am just eager to hear 
them ask; what are those books for anyway? 
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LWMS NEWS 

Again, thank you, members of Peace for your gen-
erous offerings to the Wolf River Circuit of LWMS.  
As you know, your support is used, by God’s grace, 
for missionary projects that are not supported by 
Synod funds, to help spread the Gospel here in the 
U.S. and around the world. 
Six ladies from Peace attended the Spring Rally at 
Bethlehem Lutheran in Hortonville on Sat., April 
26.  Prof. Joel Otto of Wisconsin Lutheran Semi-
nary was the main speaker and he gave us a small 
and virtual tour through the 150 years our Synod 
has trained pastors from the original farmhouse 
building to the beautiful Seminary the Lord has al-
lowed us to have to train our pastors today.  It was 
so very interesting.  We even had the privilege of 
seeing our Pastor Riedel’s graduation picture on 
the “big screen”. 
This fall, on October 25, Peace, along with Trinity 
of Redgranite, will be hosting the Fall Rally of the 
Wolf River Circuit.  Information is just beginning 
to flow in for organizing this Rally.  Because the 
Fall Rally always features a World Mission theme, 
we will have a foreign missionary as our main 
speaker.  Details will be coming as we progress 
with plans.  PLEASE CONSIDER HELPING IN 
PREPARING FOR THIS RALLY WHEN ASKED 
TO DO SO.  WE NEED MANY HANDS TO HOST 
THIS.  We plan on approximately 130 ladies to 
attend, as well as men that may accompany 
them as men are also encouraged to attend. 
We will try to keep you updated as things are put 
together and what help will be needed in the differ-
ent areas of organization. 
Respectfully submitted,  
Marilynn Chesbrough, Reporter 

●  

Church News 

Game Night 
All ages are invited to our first game night  

Saturday, June 7 at 6 pm   
Join us for board games, popcorn, 
fun and door prizes.  Invite a 
friend or neighbor to join us!   
If you are planning on attending, 

please use the sign up on the back table in the fel-
lowship hall.   
Singles, empty-nesters and everyone in-between 
are welcome!  See Ev Schulz for more information. 

Vacation Bible School 
Monday, July 21– Friday, July 25 

9 am-12:30 pm 
 
 

We are having a fun-filled summer 

program here at Peace on Monday, 

July 21– Friday, July 25 for our youth, 

ages Kindergarten through 8th grade.  

Our theme is “Little Bethlehem.”  From 

the opening to the closing program, 

you will enjoy all the fun of summer 

camp, such as adventure, Christmas 

Around the World, crafts, games, 

snacks and story time.  Each activity is 

designed to be centered on impor-

tant lessons from Scripture.  There is NO 

cost for this program! Registrations will 

be mailed to all Sunday School stu-

dents.  Extras can be picked up at the 

church office and on the back table 

in the fellowship hall– bring a friend!   

We will have lots of different opportu-

nities for volunteers to choose from.  

Contact Christine at 920-787-3856 to 

talk about volunteer options.   

 

mailto:Jhumann383@aol.com
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●  

Church News 

Last Day of Sunday School 

The Sunday School celebrated its last day for the 
school year on Sunday, May 11.  Mrs. Schroeder led 
all the classes for a lesson about Pentecost.  Then 
we decorated flower pots and planted flowers for 
moms, being reminded to thank them for being 
like those disciples on Pentecost and telling us 
about Jesus.   
We would like to give a HUGE thank you to Bob 
Mitchell, who for the past ten years has served as 
our Sunday School Superintendent and is stepping 
down from that position this summer.   
Thank you to Ahnsharee Klusmeyer, who also 
won’t be returning next year, for her service as 
Sunday School teacher.  

 

Pictured: 
Mary, Emily B, 
Kali, Susan, 
Sam, teachers 
Miss Emily & 
Miss Becca 
Mike, Eliza-
beth, Judah, TJ, 
Rachel, Lucy, 
Grant 

Do You Shop at Kwik Trip, 

Copps, or Piggly Wiggly? 

Then Scrip is For You!  
What is Scrip? Scrip is a program where companies 
sell you gift cards at face value and give a percent-
age back to the organization. For example, if you 
purchase a $100 Kwik Trip card and they give us 
10% back, the organization will be credited $10, but 
you still get the full $100 to use. Each company des-
ignates a different percentage for the program.  
St. John’s Lutheran School in Montello sells Scrip 
and the percentage given back helps to reduce the 
cost of tuition. If you are interested in finding out 
how you can take advantage of this program, and 
help with tuition costs for the students that go to 
Montello from our church at the same time, please 
see Ahnsharee Klusmeyer (920-539-3560). 

Living Redeemer 

On Sunday, May 18, the church choir helped lead 
the worship service with song. 
Thanks to Sara Wilcox (director), Jean Bartel 
(pianist), Kevin Bohn (sound tech), Beth Riedel 
(pianist), and Lucy Hansen (pianist).   
Our choir: Marilynn Chesbrough, Jean Bartel, Jan 
Schroeder, Ahnsharee Klusmeyer 
Bob Wedell, Pat Campbell 
Jim Schroeder, Bart Bartel, Bob Chesbrough, 
Woody Woodruff, Ole Anderson 
Beth Riedel, Emily Riedel, Becca Bohn, Rachel 
Hansen, Christine Bohn, Patti Anderson, Colleen 
Zahn 

Family Day-Cation Festival 

Saturday, June 21     10 am– 3 pm 
Camp Phillip  

W9944 Buttercup Ave., Wautoma 
 

Bring the whole family for a day of 
fun and relaxation, presented by 
Northwestern Publishing House to-
gether with Camp Phillip.   From 10 

am– 3 pm, there will be games, music, crafts, 
and refreshments for all ages. 

A portion of sales during event 
times will be donated to the minis-
try of Camp Phillip. Don’t miss out 
on this fun family event! 

For more information, email 
events@nph.wels.net or call 414-615-7500. 

Northwestern Publishing House is the publishing 
house of the Wisconsin Evangelical Lutheran Synod. 

NPH, 1250 N 113th Street, Milwaukee 

Support a local ministry!   
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Anniversaries  
6/3 Nathan & Ahnsharee Klusmeyer (9) 
6/4 Jim & Jan Schroeder (48) 
6/6 John & Judy Benz (50) 
6/11 Jack & Marilyn Snyder (54) 
6/14 Kevin & Christine Bohn (17) 
6/15 Jim & Karen Mosier (51) 
6/16 Carlyle & Phyllis Schmidt (52) 
6/17 Pastor Tom & Nancy Klusmeyer (37) 
6/19 LeRoy & Violet Wangerin (66) 
6/22 Don & Marleen Nelson (41) 
 Neal & Cindy Roebke (30) 
6/23 Dan & Bernice Baranyk (52) 
6/26 Pastor Roger & Beth Riedel (15) 
6/28 Robert & Evelyn O’Brien (62)  

If we missed your birthday or anniversary, that 
means the church does not have it.  Please drop 
off dates at the church office, call 787.3856 or 

email peacelutheran@centurytel.net.   

●  

Birthdays 
6/1 Jennie Sigourney 
6/8 Melissa Wedell 
 Samuel Riedel 
6/9 Nicole Anderson 
6/11 Kaylee Lemke 
6/14 Nancy Quinn 
 Michelle Lemke 
6/15 Patti Anderson 
6/21 Dan Lemke 
6/22 Phyllis Schnabl 
 Vincent Owens 
 Benjamin Sigourney 
6/23 Roger Jansen 
6/25 Judy Schulz 
6/26 Rod Nelson 
 Emily Quinn 
6/29 Coty Roebke 

News About Our Church Family  

Bob & Nancy Lang 
414-313-0662  
414-640-2369 
bnlangs42@gmail.com 

Recipe Corner: 

Sparkling Cran-Razzy 

Double the recipe and you’ll have enough for a party! 
 

Ingredients for 4 drinks:  
1/2 cup fresh or frozen raspberries for 
garnish 
2 cups cranberry-raspberry juice 
2 cups seltzer 
2 tablespoons lime juice, plus 4 
wedges for garnish 

 

Directions: 
(If using fresh raspberries, freeze them in a single layer 
for about 1 hour (or overnight) before proceeding.) 
Combine cranberry-raspberry juice, seltzer, and lime 
juice in a pitcher. Divide among 4 ice-filled glasses. 
Garnish with frozen raspberries and lime wedges. 
 

Options: 
 Fill an ice cube tray with lemonade or limeade and 

use in place of regular ice cubes. 
 Use a different juice blend to change up the flavor of 

your drink. 
 Instead of using seltzer, use lemon-lime soda. 

www.eatingwell.com 

Alzheimer’s/ Dementia  

Caregivers Support Group 
A new Alzheimer’s Association of Wisconsin support group 
will meet the 3rd Monday of the month from 1-3 pm at the 
Wautoma library.  Come for a listening ear and to discuss 
ideas for care giving. 
The next meeting will be June 19.  Call Sue Seefeldt, Dept. of 
Aging at 920-787-0403 with any questions. 

New  

Address 

Tyler Roebke 
317 N. Kendrick Ave 
Burlington, WI 53105 

Contact  

information  

update 

https://www.amazon.com/exec/obidos/ASIN/B002S51RRA/ref=nosim&tag=link_smart_delish-20
https://www.amazon.com/exec/obidos/ASIN/B002S51RRA/ref=nosim&tag=link_smart_delish-20

